PO. Drawer L.
Plant City, Florida 33564-9007
Telephone: 813/782-1591

=2 [f Indusmes

Plant City Phosphate Complex
November 22, 2006 : NOV / 2005

Mr. Syed Anf

Bureau of Air Regulation,

Division of Air Resource Management
Department of Environmental Protection
Twin Towers Office Building

2600 Blair Stone Road -

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Subject: - DEP File No. 0570005-021-AC; PSD-FL-355
“A” Sulfuric Acid Plant (SAP) & “A” and “B” Phosphoric Acid Plants (PAPs)
Production Increase -- Plant City Phosphate Complex

Dear Mr. Anf S

CF Industries, Inc., (CF) requests an extension of the time.allowed for 1esponse to the
Departmeiit of Env1mnmental Protection information requests completcd on Adgust 25, 2000.
A sixty-day extension to January 13, 2007, is requested to allow sufficient time for resolution of
a PM modeling question.

Please be advised that CF plans to submit an amendment to the April 5, 2006, application
that will request the modification of the “B” Sulfuric Acid Plant, E.U. 003, in lieu of the “A”
Sulfuric Acid Plant, E.U. 002. This amendment has become necessary because the condition of
the “A” Plant, combined with market conditions, have required the advancement of the
maintenance turnaround. The permit will not be issued in time for the “A” Plant turnaround, so
the modifications will be made to the “B” Plant during its fnrhqrovnd Qf‘hc“h‘.l&d for earlv 2003,

Please call Tom Edwards at (813 -364- 5608) or Bob May at (813-364- 5603) 1f dlscussxon
is needed.

Sincerely,

o P heterce

Thomas A, Edwards .
Supcrmtendent an1ronmental Aﬁalrs

cc:. - D. Nelson, DEP
M. Nasca, DEP-SWD
J. Campbell, EPCHC
D. Buff, Golder Associates
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